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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents










November 16th 2018
Newsletter 4

Last week all children were given a knitted poppy following our school Remembrance assembly.  We are extremely grateful to a  number of parents, grandmothers and members of The Glebe Centre who made this possible.  The children have a permanent reminder that the First World War ended 100 years ago.  Cherry class made 79 ‘paper plate’ poppies with the name of a fallen soldier from Ewhurst on each poppy.  These poppies formed part of the commemoration at the opening of the Memorial Garden in Cranleigh on Saturday.  It was lovely to see some of our school at the reflective occasion.  It is well worth visiting the Garden.  The display in the library provides a snapshot of our school commemorations, and our family members who we remember at this time.

The Parents Consultation Evenings were very well attended and I’m sure you found the meeting with your child’s teacher very informative and helpful.  Drop-ins and the class weekly newsletters are also excellent opportunities to keep in touch with your class teacher.
School Council Update
The School Council designed posters for the playground – these will help everyone have a happy time and will shortly be on display.  The mufti day for Children In Need raised £85.00.  Thank you.        

David Mann’s Christmas Shopping Evening: Monday 19th November from 7.30 to 9.30pm

Tickets are now available for this fun festive event by emailing ewhurstpta@gmail.com - the PTA are also selling them in the playground.  Tickets cost £5 and include a glass of prosecco or soft drink on arrival; canapés; free entry into the raffle (prizes from Manns, The Richard Onslow and more, drawn at the end of the evening); and half price prosecco at The Richard Onslow after the event.  There will be lots of discounts throughout the store.  All the money from the tickets sold comes directly to the school, so it’s a great way of fund raising for our school.

Cherry Class Advent Workshop at Guildford Cathedral: Wednesday 21st November

Please ensure that the children are in school by 8.45am so ensure a prompt departure.  We are hoping to be back by 3.00pm, but may be a little later depending on traffic, as the workshop doesn’t finish until 2.20pm.  Full uniform is to be worn, and the children will need to bring a packed lunch and re-sealable water bottle  to eat either inside or outside the Cathedral (weather permitting) before returning to school for the end of the day. They will need a warm coat as well.

Pied Piper Theatre Company: The Big Enormous Present: Wednesday 28th November

We are very grateful to the PTA for again funding the autumn performance at the school by the Pied Piper Theatre Company.  The children are always completely engaged and enthralled by the actors, sets and props.
Parent Workshop: How to Survive Christmas – Wednesday 28th November @ 10.00am (Dove Centre)

Flyers have been sent out about this workshop, given by our Home School Link Worker, Chris Albrecht.  It is a time to share advice and useful tips on how to parent calmly and successfully through the festive season!  Please return the slip to the office by Monday 26th November. 

Friday 30th November: Mufti Day in exchange for new toy for the Christmas Fair
The children are allowed to come to school in home clothes (no dressing up clothes, please) in exchange for a new toy for the childrens’ tombola at the Christmas Fair.

Apple Class Nativity: Thursday 6th December at 10.00am 

Please return your ticket request form by November 23rd.  Tickets will be ready for collection from the office on Monday 3rd  December for the Apple Class Nativity performance.  The gate will be open on December 6th from 9.45 am.  Tickets for the Holly and Cherry Nativities will be ready for collection on Friday 7th December – please return your ticket request forms by November 30th.
Siblings and Nativity Performances – All Classes

We would be very grateful if only very quiet siblings and babies attend our nativity performances.  The children work so hard to produce the very best performance possible, and it is very disappointing if this hard work goes unheard!  Please bear in mind that it is very hard to leave the hall once the performance has begun.  All pushchairs must be left in the playground.  No seats are reserved, and there is no back door access to leave during the performance.
Christmas Around the World

Mrs Macey would be grateful to have any family information or items explaining about Christmas traditions in different countries around the world as soon as possible.  Many thanks.

Christmas Fair: Saturday 8th December from 2.00 – 4.00pm

A PTA newsletter about the Fair was sent out last week.  Preparations are well underway, and the PTA committee and class reps are working hard to ensure another successful event.  Just to remind you that there are boxes in the playground at drop off for the collections of jolly jam jars, bottles, children’s tombola, hamper etc and also associated lists are on the library noticeboard.

Monday 10th December: Ewhurst Christmas Post Box
Children are able to exchange Christmas cards in school by using the Christmas Post Box situated in the Library from Monday 10th December.  Please ensure that there is no chocolate in Christmas cards and that the child’s name and class are clearly marked (particularly for children with the same name).  Cherry class act as the official postal workers!

Early Bird Notice - Spring Term Curriculum Workshop Evening – Thursday 24th January 2019
The staff like to offer a selection of workshops that are fully inclusive to the whole school age range, to ensure that the evening is purposeful and meets the needs of you as parents/carers.  The focus for each workshop will be circulated in the New Year.  Mrs Stevenson will begin the evening with a highly important Online Safety presentation for parents and carers.
Forest Schools at Sayers Croft (Cherry Class) – Spring Term 2019
Cherry are continuing to visit Sayers Croft for their sessions, while Holly are making use of our own Jubilee Garden, with a Forest Schools leader from Sayers Croft taking their sessions on 17th January, 14th February, 7th March, and 21st March.                                      The cost for Cherry class for the four sessions will be £15.00, and their dates are on the slip at the end of the newsletter.  It’s very helpful if you can pay promptly, either online or at the office.  If you are able to accompany the Cherry class to any of the sessions, please return the slip at the end of the newsletter.  Thank you.

Admission to Year R in September 2019 - Siblings

It is very helpful for our records if you could complete and return a school registration form for any siblings of children currently in school who will be starting here in September 2019.  These can be downloaded from the website, or picked up from the office.  Please remember to complete on-line applications by January 15th 2019.  Cherry Class parents also need to complete their application for Year 3 entry by January 15th 2019.

Easyfundraising website (www.easyfundraising.org.uk)

As the time for Christmas shopping is upon us, please do consider using the easyfundraising website if purchasing online.  It is very easy to use (I speak from personal experience!), and raises money for the school.  The school website has more information, and you can follow the link from there.  So far we have raised over £2794 via easyfundraising for school funds, which is wonderful.    Fifteen new members were recruited in October, and £128 has been raised for the school in the last thirty days.
Absence due to sickness

In accordance with recommended guidelines, we request that children who have sickness and/or diarrhoea are kept

off school for a minimum of 48 hours after the last occurence.  Thank you.
Library Helpers

The library is very well used each day, and we would welcome a volunteer ‘librarian’ to assist in sorting and tidying books.  Please let the office know if you can help with this request.
Newspaper request

Each class would be grateful for any newspapers.  Please give them directly to the class teacher if you can.  Thank you.
Reminder Termly Diary

We are no longer going to put a list of term and event dates at the end of the newsletter, but all dates and information are available on the website under the Diary pencil.  We will only be circulating a termly diary as a paper copy at the beginning of each term.  Yearly term/half term dates have their own pencil on the website.
Top Tip!

Please be aware that the next four weeks are incredibly busy in school, so we ask for consideration to be given when arranging after school activities.
With best wishes

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher


…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Cherry Class Forest Schools – Spring Term 2019
I am DBS-cleared and able to help on: 

	
	17th January
	14th February
	7th March
	21st March

	Cherry


	
	
	
	


I have paid £15.00 online/cash or cheque.   

Name: ……………………………………………………………………….          Signed: ……………………………………………………………………                        
Ewhurst CE Infant School
Use of Digital Recording & Photography at School Events : Code of Conduct

(Please keep for reference)

Generally photographs and videos for school and family are a source of innocent joy and pride which can enhance self esteem for children, young people and their families.  By following some simple guidelines we can proceed safely with regard to the law.  

· Remember that parents and carers attend school events by invitation of the Head and Governors.

· The Head and Governors have a responsibility to decide whether the photography and recording of school events is permitted, using a camera or any electronic devices including phones and tablets.

· The Head or Governors can allow the photographing/recording of school events by invited parents provided the parent agrees to use the image only for private and domestic purposes. 

· Such photos and recordings cannot be sold and must not be put on the internet due to the existing Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988 legislation. This Act provides the schools with means to remove images published by parents on the Internet under copyright infringement. See  https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1988/48/section 85

· The Head and Governors have a responsibility to decide conditions that will apply in order that children are kept safe, the event is not disrupted and children and staff are not distracted.

· Recording or photographing other than for private use requires the consent of all the other parents whose children may be included in the images.

· Parents and carers must follow guidance from staff as to when photography and recording is permitted to minimise disruption to the activity.

· Parents and carers must not photograph or record children changing for performances or events.

· If you are accompanied or represented by people that staff do not recognise they may need to challenge who they are if they are using a camera or any electronic devices including phones and tablets.

· The school will take all reasonable steps to prevent identifying information being included with photographs taken on the school site, for example by local press, other schools or event organizers.

· The headteacher, senior staff and governors reserve the right to stop all photography/recording at any point in an activity due to misconduct.

Awards  9.11.18 –  Mental Maths


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Hania		Freddie		Adam


Headteacher’s Award


Amelia		Hannah		Abigail


Peake		Bea		Henry


Elsa		Ethan		Georgie


Awards  16.11.18 –  Physical Activity


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Sebastian P	Reef		Janey


Headteacher’s Award


Alfie		Maggie		Mia


Harris		Zachary		Joshua


Esther		Izzy		Oliver





Awards  19.10.18 – Half term teacher awards


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Sienna		Poppy W	George


Headteacher’s Award


Leonie		James		Ruby


Finley		Trudeke		Aedan


Henry		Reef		Sebastian


Awards  2.11.18 –  Being a good friend


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Emily		Kit		William


Headteacher’s Award


Ellyia		Isobel		Elise


Ollie		Amber-Wren	Lily


James J		Harlyn		Elfie











